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Fr. Michael Odiwa 
 

Assistant Priest 
Fr. Jeevan Gabriel 
 

 
 
 

Deacon 
Dcn Remo Patroni 
 

Parish Co-ordinator  
Stephanie Roach 
 
 

RE Co-ordinator 
Natalie Bampton (Mon) 
 

 
 

Parish Secretaries 
Angela Perilli (Mon/Tue) 
Carol Galbraith (Thurs/Fri) 
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Michael Boyle 8337 3270 

 
3rd Sunday of Easter  Year B   15 April 2018 

     Knights of the Southern Cross—  

Sausage Sizzle 
  

     Today after 9.30am Mass 
(weather permitting) 

 
        $2.50—proceeds to various charities 

 
Hymns: 
Entrance:  Lift up your hearts 
Offertory:   Be not afraid 
Communion: Be still my friends 
Recessional: Walk in the Light 
 

1st Reading:    Acts 3:13-15.17-19 
 

Responsorial Psalm: 
  

 Lord, let your face shine on us. 
    
 When I call, answer me 
 O God of justice; 
 from anguish you release me, 
 have mercy and hear me. 
     
 It is the Lord who grants favours 
 to those whom he loves; 
 the Lord hears me whenever I call him. 
   
 What can bring us happiness? many say. 
 Lift up the light of your face on us, O Lord. 
  
 I will lie down in peace  
 and sleep comes at once, 
 for you alone, Lord, 
 make me dwell in safety.  

   

2nd Reading: 1 John 2:1-5 
 

Gospel Acclamation: 
 

Gospel: Luke 24:35-48 
 

Prayer after Communion: 
Lord, look on your people with kindness and by these 
Easter mysteries bring us to the glory of the resurrection. 
 

Our Parish Community 
 

Every liturgy and every function in our parish is a 
celebration of our cultural diversity and unity. 
 
We only have to look and listen to know that we are 
fortunate to have people from many backgrounds 
take on a variety of roles and functions at St.  
Joseph’s. 
 
We are going to celebrate our good fortune at a  
special Mass on Sunday 29th April at 9.30am and 
we ask that everyone take part in some small way: 
 

• If you wish to say a Prayer of Intercession  in 
your own language please let Paul Halliwell or 
Stephanie know. 

 

• If you wish to speak a part of the Communion 
hymn, again in your home language please 
see Sheila Hoogland in the choir. 

 

• If you can make some ‘finger food’ from your 
own cultural background for morning tea, 
please write your name on the lists on the 
doors. 

 

• If you can wear your cultural or national 
dress, we’d love to see you. 

 

• If you have any more ideas, Paul and  
 Stephanie would love to hear from you. 
 

ANZAC Day 
 

Wednesday 25th April 
 

Mass at 9.15am 
 

St. Joseph’s Tranmere 



Please remember in your prayers  
 

 All those who have died recently    

 
And we remember in our prayers  Angelina  

Beltrame,  Raffaele Girolamo, Susan & David Fenech, Goglielmo Tarca 
(1yr mind) 
 
We also ask you to pray for the sick in the Parish:  : Fr. Anthony 
Kain, Brian Deegan  Kathleen Quinn, Maureen Green, Victoria 
Muscat, Eileen Ryan, Sam Berry, Barbara Waterman,  
Mark Fowler, Maria Cannata 
 

Rosters for:  21/22April 2018— 4th Sunday of Easter 
 

    Comm/Reader Min of Communion 
6:30pm   Jim Litchfield  Louise Campbell 
  Nancy Litchfield 
 

9:30am  Alan Tyson  Suanne Berry, Sharon Liu 
     Jency George, Gerard Hicks 
     Michael Nsaka 
 
Children’s Liturgy :    No children’s liturgy—school holidays 
 
Count Team No: 7 Ron & Sheila Hoogland, Peter Rees 
   Indira Seimon 
    

Altar:   Anna Bergamin 
 

Liturgy:   Stephanie 
 

ALL THOSE WHO VOLUNTEERED PLEASE ARRIVE AT LEAST  
15 MINUTES BEFORE THE START TIME AND REPORT TO THE  

COMMENTATOR FOR THAT MASS. 

The Word in the Church’s Liturgy 
 
This course explores the role of the Word of God in the  
 Liturgy and as a source of ongoing nourishment for faith. 
Six Tuesday nights, 7-9pm, 8 May – 12 June 2018  
at the Ministry & Liturgy Centre, Thebarton. Cost 
(including book of readings) is $50, payable on first night. 
Suitable for  
Ministers of the Word, RCIA team leaders, teachers, Mass
-goers. 
To enrol or for more info, contact Lyn on 8152 7806 or 
email:  worship@ow.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

 
 

22 April—Good Shepherd Sunday 
 
Next Sunday is the World Day of Vocations.  In 
his Letter for this Day, Pope Francis reminds us:  

 

‘God comes silently and discreetly, without imposing 
on our freedom.  Thus it can happen that his voice is 
drowned out by the many worries and concerns that 
fill our minds and hearts.’  
 

Let us all offer one prayer this week for the 
young people that we know.  Let us pray that 
they will hear the voice of the Good Shepherd 
amidst the daily events of their lives.  

From the Diocesan Newsletter: 
 
Marian Procession volunteering 
The annual Marian Procession is being held on Sun-
day May 20 at Pilgrim Peace Park (South Parklands) 
at 2pm. The Archdiocese Events Office is currently 
seeking volunteers to support on the day in a range 
of roles. If you are available and willing to help, 
please contact events@adelaide.catholic.org.au or 
8210 8220.  
 
Pentecost Vigil for young people 
The Pentecost Vigil will be held on Saturday 19 May 
at Our Lady Queen of Angels in Thebarton. 
The Catholic Office for Youth and Young Adults and 
the Cathedral Parish invite young people ages 16 to 
30 to the Pentecost Vigil. This is an opportunity for 
young people across the Archdiocese to come to-
gether and celebrate the birthday of the Church as 
one big community. The event will feature a concert 
from Steve Angrisano, a fan favourite from multiple 
World Youth Days and Australian Catholic Youth 
Festivals. Come along and enjoy an evening of live 
music, inspiring testimonies, delicious food and the 
Pentecost Vigil Mass. More info can be found at 

www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au.  
 
Diocesan Youth Cross design contest 
During the Year of Youth, the Catholic Office for 
Youth and Young Adults is inviting young people to 
submit designs for a Diocesan Youth Cross. Submis-
sions are to be emailed to Peter Bierer 

(peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au) by June 1. A pan-
el will choose the winning designs and the winners 
will then work with a professional artist who will 
create the Youth Cross in time for World Youth Day 
2019. More information on the Diocesan Youth Cross 
can be found at http://

www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/year-of-youth/.  
 
ANZAC Day Eve Mass 
 

Each year we celebrate ANZAC Day with a Vigil 
Mass. Please join us in the Cathedral on Tuesday 
April 24 at 5.45pm followed by a procession to War 
Memorial on North Terrace for a Youth Vigil.  
For more information, please contact Archdiocesan 
Events, events@adelaide.catholic.org.au or 8210 8220 

Catholic Women’s League 
 

No meeting in April 

mailto:worship@ow.adelaide.catholic.org.au
mailto:events@adelaide.cathoilc.org.au
http://www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au
mailto:peter.bierer@cesa.catholic.edu.au
http://www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/year-of-youth/
http://www.cathyouthadelaide.org.au/year-of-youth/
mailto:events@adelaide.catholic.org.au

